
This proposal will bring additional demand on car parking in an area which is already unable to 
deal with the demand for car parking.
The increased cafe cart activity in Thomas Stephens Reserve along with the appearance of 
tables and benches has been tolerated during Covid times because of its non-permanent 
nature.
The creation of a permanent commercial opening wall and cafe onto the public space is out of 
keeping with the purpose and historic usage of the reserve.
The excessive commercialisation of the reserve will destroy what has always been a local 
informal community hub.
Roy and Lisa Atkins
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